 CREEKSIDE 

SBDM MINUTES

January 14th, 2008

2:45 p.m.

CALL TO ORDER- The meeting was called to order by Laura Price. Members present were Laura Price, Stacy Brawner, Becky Dennis, Mary Donna Atcher and James Jeffries.   


CONSIDERATION OF AGENDA-  Mrs. Price added the Family Resource and Youth Service Center 2009-2010 Continuation Plan to the agenda.  The center coordinator, Debbie Cox, will present this to the council.  James Jeffries made the motion to approve and Becky Dennis seconded.   The amended agenda was approved by the council.       

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS-   There were several visitors at the meeting… Debbie Cox, Brittany Butler, Trish Nall and Laura Highbaugh. 

APPROVAL OF  MINUTES-  The minutes from the December 10th meeting were read and approved.  Stacy Brawner made the motion to approve and James Jeffries seconded.  The minutes were approved by the council. 

REPORTS-  The financial report for the month of January was reviewed.  Stacy Brawner made the motion to approve and Mary Donna Atcher seconded.   The council reviewed the committee minutes that had been submitted… Laura Highbaugh represented the Curriculum Committee and reviewed minutes and revisions of the Homework Policy with the council…These revisions will be written in policy form and brought back to the council for approval at the February meeting.  

POLICIES-  The Council conducted second readings for the following revised policies:

Head Lice Policy-  Becky Dennis made the motion to approve and Mary Donna Atcher seconded.

Primary Program-  Mary Donna Atcher made the motion to approve and Stacy Brawner seconded.

Intermediate Retention-  Stacy Brawner made the motion to approve and Becky Dennis seconded.  

The council members signed off on all the approved revised policies.

Mrs. Price went over the Student Recognition/Motivation Policy with the council and discussed the criteria for each grade level that will be incorporated in this policy.  The teachers will be consulted for input before it is put into policy form.  There will be a first reading of this revised policy at the February meeting.    

DISCUSSION ITEMS- A) Mrs. Price provided each council member with a copy of the 2006-2007 SBDM Annual Report. B) Debbie Cox also provided the council members with copies of the Family Resource and Youth Service Centers Continuation Program Plan.  She explained each component with the council members and answered any questions they had.  Mrs. Price signed off on the agreement.   C) Copies of an email from Jon Draud, the Department Of  Education Commissioner, were passed out to the council members concerning a possible 7% reduction in district allocations.  D)  Mrs. Price informed the council on the progress and implementation of Thoughtful Education.  E) Mrs. Price asked for the council’s input on the issue of seating capacity during holiday programs in which parents and family are invited.  She has drafted a letter to send to parents asking for their input also.  Mrs. Price will take input from the council members, parents and staff and incorporate this into a revised parent letter.

ROUND TABLE DISCUSSIONS-  The council went into closed session at 4:00 to prepare for the Round Table Discussions that will be held at Central Hardin High School on January 31st at 5:00p.m. 

ADJOURNMENT-   The next regular scheduled meeting will be held on February 11th at 2:45 p.m.  Becky Dennis made the motion to adjourn and Mary Donna Atcher seconded.   The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m.  

